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MINUTES OF THE JOINT WIRRAL PEDESTRIAN AND CYCLE FORUM

Held on Tuesday 16th December 2014 @ 5.30pm, Cheshire Lines  
Those present:

Cllr Phil Gilchrist (Chair)
PG
Wirral Councillor

Cllr Wendy Clements
WC
Wirral Councillor

Mark Smith
MS
Head of Service, Regeneration and Environment Directorate Wirral Council

Amanda Keenan
AK
Cycling Officer Wirral Council

Janet Gregory
JG
Bike It Officer


JCr
Merseyside Cycling Campaign (MCC)


AH
(MCC) Wirral Group 


PWi
Environmental Network


JC
Wirral Resident and Cyclist


RG
Cycling Projects and MCC


IC
Wirral Pedestrian Association

Julie Barnes
JB
Transportation Manager Wirral Council

John Entwistle
JE
Planning Policy Wirral Council

Robin Tutchings
RT
Rights of Way Officer Wirral Council

Item

Action

1
Apologies

Cllr Whittingham, Cllr Sullivan, Cllr Muspratt, ###, ###, ###, ###, ###, ###, ###, ###
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   3
Minutes of Pedestrian Forum held 25th September 2015

Amendments:

Item 6: To clarify that the letter was from the Wirral Pedestrian Association not IC.

JB All Actions Completed except TOR Revision – being covered later on in the meeting.

A-Boards – MS presented apologies for SW but said that the Councillor had reviewed the current policy on A Boards. He thanks IC for his representation at a meeting with the Cabinet Member.

Members approved the changes going forward with immediate effect. The Council will no longer be licensing for A Boards but gave reassurance that items will be looked at on an individual basis. 

PG asked how it works with licenses that have expired.

MS explained that the policy had been introduced a few days earlier, however, in practice only a few have ever applied. Those that did have been written to and advised of the situation.

PG asked how it will work in practice.

MS said that Wirral Pedestrian Association have raised the issue of having a letter to serve on the establishment. MS will be working on this to strengthen the approach with Cllr Whittingham in the New Year. With regard to letters, these will be issued to offenders by the Council through Highways inspectors.

IC enquired as to whether the criteria will remain the same. 

MS confirmed that in relation to the change in procedural approach, the criteria will remain the same, there just won’t be licensing. That is all that will change.

IC asked if businesses will still be obliged to have insurance.

MS said that insurance is part of the regulatory process so he assumes that checking that will fall by the wayside. He said it is about managing the highway and ties into the issue of resources for the Council going forward.

AH said that in West Kirby on Dee Lane that had been a bit of an “Ice Cream War” with 10 or so objects blocking the promenade. He said he was pleased that there may now be changes.

PWi raised the point about Pizza Express on Telegraph Road saying that others on the Parade had moved their A Boards so why can’t Pizza Express?

JB said she she would report this. 

(Note – JB reported this 12/01/15) 

AH said he had attended the West Kirby Constituency Committee and Retail action Plan meetings. He wanted to highlight that they were worth attending.

PG said he was Chair of the South Wirral Constituency Committee and has asked Ward members to put forward ideas for small schemes.

Cycle Forum Meeting held 9th September 2014 & Matters Arising

AK said matters arising would be covered by the agenda items.

The minutes were agreed as a true record.

PG thought that it might be best to start the meeting with an update from MS on the Council’s current status regarding resources moving forward and the impact this might have on the Forums. 


JB

4
Update from Mark Smith 

MS said he was going to give an update on the broad policy context and how this impacts on staffing and future funding. 

MS highlighted that there have been changes in the revenue support grant formula from Central Government and the NW and NE have been significantly affected.  He said that in practice there was a 57% cut in funding over a 5 year period and we are currently half way through. 

The Future Council proposals are to cut staff by 10% and the new structure is due to be signed off by the Chief Executive in January. In terms of the Transportation Team there was a 3 into 2 ring fence situation.

AH highlighted that a paradox reduction in staff from 3-2 was more than 10% and surely with Active Travel being such an important theme that cuts should be considered elsewhere before to staff working on such themes.

MS said There has also been the creation of the Combined Authority (CA) which combines Merseyside and Halton and requires us to merge LTP’s. The draft new LTP A Transport Plan for Growth is going to the CA in February. 

There are three themes; Growth, Low Carbon and Access to Opportunity.

In the new year the council would like to engage with the Pedestrian and Cycle Forum members about strengthening the voice and the identity of the forum as a joint Active Travel Forum. 

Under the Integrated Transport Block this will be the last year of having a formula based allocation so in future there will be a single pot of money that we have to bid for.

PG added that we will need to consider how to ensure the needs of both user groups but also the need to meet the issue of reduced staff resources that will be available to service the forum.

MS suggested that JB and MK flesh out how a single group might work and produce a Terms of Reference for a joint group to be considered by members of both forums.

IC highlighted that when it was discussed last year at the pedestrian Forum, members were unanimous in deciding against combining the two forums.

JG indicated that if it was an Active Travel Group we would need to include bus (and other public transport) user groups, it may become hard to manage and also it may become less of a lobbying group and more of a “this bus didn’t arrive on time” type of  group.

RG  indicated that he would like to see separate meetings strategy and individual projects. He would Echo what MS said about Health and said that members of the NW Active Travel network met with Sefton engineering and health colleagues and they are working together there.

MS said that at the last Health and Well Being Board the issue was raised around working at the cost of accidents. There was a ‘spotlight’ on transport and health and they have been invited to the next meeting re Road Safety so we are starting to position ourselves.

RG said he felt that the MCC have been ignored at a County level , saying that the London Cycling Campaign are praised for their support in London to develop policies and the same applies in Manchester. He thinks this is why Merseyside haven’t had the grants that others have.


JB / AK

5
Bike It Officer Update  – Janet Gregory

JG reported that she had been working on behavioural change projects at the cycle hubs and with specific groups as the programme is not just capital but revenue funded too. 

Through the cycle hubs she has had 700 engagements and been at 60 events promoting the hubs and encouraging more cycling. 

JG has now got the cycle hubs on the NHS Livewell programme so people can be referred by their GP to the hubs.

There is a new Bike It Officer for Wirral who will be working with schools until the end of the school year. Her name is Pasha Hudson.


5
MCC Items – A     H

20mph

Ah was encouraged to go to the Constituency Committee to put some proposals forward. He went along and suggested some traffic calming and 20mph zones but the bid was rejected. 

AH wanted to know the reasons why it was turned down – what is the criteria for 20mph zones? He said he was told it did not meet the DfT guidance manual 01/2013, that is was a burden for the police, that it would require additional measures etc and that there are enforcement issues. 

MS said there are clear principles. Funding has to take account of the technical view of officers. It would require a traffic order and consultation with the public and Merseyside police. The Government guidance is happy for Local Authorities to introduce them but key principles must be established – they need to be self enforcing, i.e geographic nature of the road naturally slowing vehicles down or there should be complementary engineering measures. Merseyside Police are supportive, as are the Council but we need to be aware of the practicalities of enforcement.

RG added that in the Mayors vision for cycling he wanted to have a 20mph on all TFL’s roads.

DfT Cycle Delivery Plan and WMBC Responses

RG said he had emailed AK PG and others in September to enquire as to what response Wirral Council was sending to the DfT regarding the Cycle Delivery Plan. He said he had received an email response from AK with a draft expression of interest from the Liverpool City Region attached. RG said he felt that we had done the wrong thing and that is not what the DfT wanted from us. 

AK said that in the back of the guidance was a timescale from the DfT that invited expressions of interest from LA’s by October 2014 so that’s what the City Region had done. 

MMc have asked if they can be involved in drawing up proposals when the time comes to do so. AK agreed.




6
Cycling Officer Update

All of this year’s schemes are now with the contractor and on schedule to complete this year. 

New Bike It Officer (already mentioned) 




7
Public Rights of Way Officer Update – Robin Tutchings

Newsletter now out AK will circulate with the minutes.

Improvements to the Royden Park Bridleway to make it more accessible for cyclists.

RT and AK are updating the 4 Walk and Cycle leaflets.

Port Sunlight River Park is now open. AK will circulate Leaflet with minutes


AK

AK

8
AOB - none


9
Dates of next meetings

Proposed Dates of Cycle Forum Meetings 2014
            17th March 2015                                                                               

                                                                                                  16th June 2015 (?) 

                                                                                                  15th September 2015

                                                                                                  15th December 2015




Meeting closed 19:30pm
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